
Dear Parents/Carers,
It has been a busy few weeks on the campus with more excursions and camps. Both the 
Year 6 and Year 4 camps were great, where the students enjoyed their activities at 
Woodhouse and Adare respectively. I had the pleasure of having breakfast with the 
Year 6 campers on the last day, just before they completed their final activity for their 
stay. I also stayed overnight with the Year 4 cohort, who were amazing and displayed 
respectful and calm behaviour. We look forward to our final camp of the year with our 
Year 8 cohort going to Mylor in Term 4.

As we move towards the end of this term, teachers are currently finalising assessments 
and writing reports, which will be sent out on the last day of term, Thursday 7 July.

MAD Night performance
Last Thursday night our Year 5 Brass Program, Year 6 Brass Pod, Drumline and Choir 
performed for the first time on stage at the Hopgood Theatre. One word summed up 
their performance – fantastic! They rehearsed well earlier in the day and performed 
brilliantly to parents, family and staff. I was really proud to see the students, who were a 
little nervous, perform to such a big audience. They were great. A big thank you to Ms 
Thomson for all the work getting things ready along with Mr Weber and Mr Gauci from 
Cardijn, Noarlunga. We look forward to the next MAD night in 2024.
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Together we Grow

Last Friday was our annual Together We Grow 
Day where we focused on our Marist theme 
for the year of “Known and Loved.” After 
Community Prayer, students participated in a 
range of activities that helped to reflect on 
God's presence in our lives, the message of 
Jesus for our world, and how we can spread 
that message of love and compassion 
through our lives. It was a wonderful day for 
students and staff. Special thanks to Yvonne 
Wenham for her organisation of our Special 
Subway lunch and to Aldinga Central 
Subway for their generosity in sponsoring this. 

Building update

Unfortunately, due to the weather the steel 
on the new building has not been able to be 
put in place. We are assured that this will take 
place over the next few weeks, when we will 
finally be able to see the structure take 
shape.

You may also be aware of news in the media 
last night about the parcel of last between 
Galilee and the Super School. More 
information about this can be found in the 
following link from our Principal, Dr Paul 
Rijken, https://bit.ly/3xUl5D7

Kiss and drop

In the interest of safety can I please remind 
parents/caregivers not to park in the kiss and 
drop area towards the south of the car park. 
To enable kiss and drop to run smoothly and 
so traffic doesn’t cause a jam on How Road, 
all of the kiss and drop area is used for this 
purpose in the morning and evening. Your 
support with this is appreciated.

Farewell to Dr Rijken

At the end of this term, we as a community at 
Cardijn College Galilee, will farewell Dr Rijken 
as our College Principal at a special 
Community Prayer on Wednesday 6 July at 
9:15am. Please see the invite below for 
information and RSVP link. 

Have good week everyone.

Nick Wright
Head of Campus

https://bit.ly/3xUl5D7


https://bit.ly/3QpofpS

https://bit.ly/3QpofpS


Wellbeing
Learn Well: A foundation for learning 
through wellbeing

Last week I attended a workshop to learn 
about a new South Australian Catholic 
Education (CESA) foundation paper, 
Learn Well. This document articulates 
how wellbeing and learning are 
interwoven into all we do.

Learn Well has been designed as a guide 
to help Catholic schools celebrate, 
reflect, and enhance ways to meet the 
needs of the students. The document 
aligns with the other CESA educational 
support materials and frameworks 
through exploring key principles and 
practices that support every child and 
young person to live well, learn well and 
lead well for the world God desires. 

This document is a key resource for 
informing and shaping how schools 
frame wellbeing and implements 
strategies and programs to support 
wellbeing of learners and learning 
communities. We look forward to using 
this document as a system to promote 
wellbeing. We hope it may aspire us to 
be fully human – to be ‘Well-beings’!

“People will forget what you said, people 
will forget what you did, but people will 
never forget how you made them feel.”
-Maya Angelou

Wishing you well for the week,

Kerri Gould
Deputy Head



Together we Grow – Known and Loved

Last week we learnt about and celebrated our identity and ethos as a Catholic school. We 
began, on Monday, with a homeroom prayer focus on the Feast of St Marcellin 
Champagnat, founder of the Marist order and with whom we are associated through the 
Marist Schools Association. 

We ended the week with Together We Grow day and the theme of ‘Known and Loved’. 
This day began with Community Prayer and included a morning of engaging activities for 
students that provided time and space to wonder about and better understand aspects of 
Christian spirituality. These activities ranged from meditation to the creation of a 
homegroup prayer cloth to garden work and care for creation.

We really value this opportunity. The relaxed and participatory nature of this time creates 
space for students to ask questions, wonder and theorize together about the ‘big 
questions’ - life, faith, hope and their world. It’s always a privilege to listen to the voice and 
wonderings of young people.

To end the morning we had a special Subway lunch – many thanks to Yvonne Wenham, 
Cameron’s mum for organizing this and a big thank you to Aldinga Central Subway for 
sponsoring our special lunch day! 



Be Brave. Make Change. 
National Reconciliation Week was between the 27th of May to the 3rd of June. It is a 
time for all Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures, and 
achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving 
reconciliation in Australia. 

Throughout the week our students participated in a range of activities. Across our 
school our students participated in an online art workshop with Pitjantjatjara artist 
Elizabeth Yanyi Close who taught us about boab nuts and how culture is expressed 
through colours and symbols.

We came together in our first whole school community prayer of the year that was 
centred around Thomas Mayor’s picture book ‘Finding Our Heart’ which is about 
The Uluru Statement from the Heart. As a school we then did our annual 
reconciliation march. Throughout the day classes came up to sign our 
reconciliation banner to symbolise our commitment to reconciliation and The Uluru 
Statement from the Heart. 

Our Early Years 
students had a 
visit from 
Nasyah Turner 
from The Living 
Kaurna Cultural 
Centre who ran 
an ochre 
workshop and 
taught our 
students about 
the cultural 
significance 
of ochre. 

Reconciliation
is an 
ongoing 
value at 
Cardijn College 
Galilee and
is not bound 
between the 
dates of 
National 
Reconciliation 
Week. Stay 
tuned for more 
to come 
throughout the 
year. 





MONDAY 20th JUNE



Galilee Directory

If your child is going to be 
absent, late, or leaving early 
please notify the office by 
SMS on 0407761162 before 
9am. Please provide the 
following details: 

• Child’s name 
• Reason for absence/early 

departure/late arrival
• Child’s home room 

teacher 

School 
info@galilee.catholic.edu.au 
p 85579000

Fr. Josy Sebastian p 83821717

Sr Margaret Ann Connelly
p 0488287552

Centacare
p 82156311

Galilee OSHC
p 85579043
Director m 0411382054 

Galilee Playgroup
9am – 10.30am
Melanie Wilson p 85579000 

Second-hand uniform
Opening times 
Wed and Fri 2.45pm – 3pm

KEY DATES

TERM 2 

Mon 20 June School Photos

Tues 21 June Yr 3 Excursion

Thurs 23 June CSMF Choir Hub Assessment

Fri 24 June Yr 6 Excursion

Wed 6 July Community Prayer and 
Morning tea for Dr Rijken

Thurs 7 July SACPSSA Netball Carnival
LAST DAY TERM 2

Fri 8 July PUPIL FREE DAY – NO OSHC

Mon 25 July PUPIL FREE DAY – OSHC AVAIL

Tues 26 July PUPIL FREE DAY – OSHC AVAIL

Wed 27 July First Day Term 3
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